


 REPORT OF THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING 

TO THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL

ON 
TITLE: LAND REAR OF 23 EAST LYNN DRIVE, WALKDEN

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

That Leader of the Council is recommended to:

Consider the further information provided further to the meting on the 25th June and to consider the original recommendation to sell the land accordingly.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The report details further information consequent upon requests from the meeting of the 25th June 2008 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Report to the Leader of The Council on 20th and 25th June 2008.                                          

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low 

SOURCE OF FUNDING: N/A

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:

Contact Officer and Extension No: Anthony Rich. Ext No. 3000


Date Consulted: 10 July 2008 

The Leader has a discretion as to whether or not to allow the disposal of some or all of the site. He will wish to take into account all aspects of the case and the properinterests of all potentially affected and will wish to be even handed as between conflicting interests. 

He will also wish to take into account the fact that a decision was lawfully taken and communicated to Mr. Taramosari giving him a realistic expectation that the land would be conveyed to him. That is not binding on his decision making, but is a factor he will need to take into account.

If he is minded to authorise disposal he will wish to consider whether this should be to the applicant alone, or whetheer to offer to divide the land between Mr Taramosari and the owner of 25 East Lymm.

In any event, if a disposal is to proceed, the Leader will wish to delegate decision making arrangements to finalise the precise terms and covenants (and price and boundaries if the land is to be divided).
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: The sale, if approved, will provide the Council with a capital receipt.

COMMUNICATION IMPLICATIONS: N/A 

VALUE FOR MONEY IMPLICATIONS: The disposal of the land is at market value.

CLIENT IMPLICATIONS: The disposal will reduce maintenance costs and produce a capital receipt.

PROPERTY: The report concerns property.

HUMAN RESOURCES: N/A

CONTACT OFFICER: 
 Peter Smith                              Extension No: 6080

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Walkden North

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: City of Salford Unitary Development Plan 2004 – 2016

                                            Green Belt (Policy EN1)

                                            Wildlife Corridor Key Area of Search (Policy EN 8)                                            

DETAILS:
	1.0
	Background

	
	

	1.1
	A report on the proposed disposal of this land was considered at the meeting on 20th June and again at the meeting on 25th June following an inspection of the land.

	
	

	1.2
	At the meeting on 25th June further information was requested on the following points to allow full consideration of the proposed disposal:-

· Had the owner of 25 East Lynn drive requested a purchase or been contacted about a sale of part of the land.

· Could the land be divided between 23 & 25 East Lynn Drive

· If sold, could the land be excluded from becoming garden land.

· What would be included in a potential Management Plan should the land be sold.



	
	

	1.3
	Further correspondence dated 1st July 2008 has been received from Mr and Mrs Taromsari.

	
	

	2.0
	Details

	
	

	2.1
	The additional information requested is as follows;

	
	

	2.1.1
	Has the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive ever requested to purchase part of the land to the rear of his property.

	
	

	
	We have spoken again to the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive who has stated that he first raised the matter of his interest in purchasing the land to the rear of his property at the lead member meeting held on 13th February 2006 which considered the disposal of this land.

As the sale was refused at that meeting, no further action was taken.

He restated his interest in purchasing the land to the rear of No 25 at the site meeting on the 25th June and has confirmed this in a subsequent telephone conversation. He wishes the land to remain as it currently is.


	2.1.2
	Could the land be split between 23 and 25 East Lynn Drive.

	
	

	
	The land could be split between 23 and 25 East Lynn Drive and part sold to each property. If a physical boundary was required between the two plots (such as simple post and wire fence) this would need to be appropriate to the site and protected by a covenant in the lease. Planning consent would not be required for such a fence up to 2 metres in height.

Alternatively, the whole of the land could be sold jointly to both parties who would then be jointly & severally responsible for complying with the covenants in the lease.

Such a disposal would need to preserve the existing unadopted access along the rear of 25 East Lynn Drive to the rear garden of 23 East Lynn Drive.



	
	

	2.1.3
	Could the land be sold without it being incorporated into the garden of the property. Could a Tree Preservation Order be made on the trees.

	
	

	
	The proposed disposal is by way of a 999 year lease and a covenant could be included in the lease preventing it being incorporated into the garden of the property and preserving it as a separate parcel of land. The covenant could also require a fence to maintained along the boundary at all times.

The site could be assessed for a Tree Preservation Order providing the trees have a significant impact on their local surroundings. The trees would have to be assessed by the Councils Arboricultural Consultant in accordance with the TEMPO evaluation method which measures the suitability for a Tree Preservation Order taking into account the amenity, retention span, public visibility and other factors.

If the trees are suitable for an order to be considered the relevant documents would be prepared and neighbours, land owners and other interested parties would be notified of the proposed order and given 28 days to comment. If one or more objections are received the proposed order is submitted to Planning and Transportation Panel for consideration.

Should the land be sold for the express use to remain as woodland, planning permission would not be required. The previous reference to planning permission being required was on the assumption that the land would be incorporated into the garden of No23. 



	
	

	2.1.4
	What details would be included in a full management plan for the land.

	
	

	
	The Environment Directorate have advised that management plan should include the following information:

· An overview statement of the aims of the management plan in  order to maintain the current woodland both visually and for flora and fauna.

· Details of the owner / manager

· Land ownership details

· A plan of the land

· Any legal obligations – fencing covenants / rights of way / access agreements

· Links to Council strategies

· An current overview of the land including flora and fauna and an ecological assessment

· Aims and objectives over the short term (annual) and longer term (5 years) These would include the type and frequency of physical works to be carried out by the owner/manager such as; the regime for inspection, the regime for pruning and tree maintenance, the regime for replacement planting in the event of damage through storm or disease. All these being in order to maintain the current woodland both visually and for flora and fauna.



	
	

	2.2
	In a letter dated 1st July 2008 Mr & Mrs Taromsari have confirmed the following;

· They have no objection to the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive purchasing the land at the rear of his property providing that the path running along the back of 25 East Lynn Drive giving access to their garden is fully and unconditionally maintained and that the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive shares the cost of fencing between the two plots.

· They are happy to purchase the land as woodland, and not as an extension to their garden, in order to allay the concerns of some of the residents who wish to preserve the look of the area.

	
	

	2.3
	If it is decided, in principle, that the land is to be sold by way of a 999 year lease it will be necessary to agree revised terms with Mr & Mrs Taromsari and new terms with the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive.

	
	

	2.4
	If the land is sold to both parties

	
	

	3.0
	Conclusion

	
	

	3.1
	The letter from Mr & Mrs Taromsari provides an opportunity to offer part of the land to the owner of 25 East Lynn Drive and may also assist in reassuring local residents regarding the future use of the land.

	3.2
	Should a sale be approved in principle then authority to officers will be needed to negotiate terms with the owner of each property for the respective disposals.




Bob Osborne - Deputy Director of Housing and Planning

Part 1 (open to the Public)
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